MINUTES

BARBERS HILL ISD SCHOOL HEALTH ADVISORY COUNCIL

Date/Time: 5/15/2017 7:09 PM | Meeting called to order by Melissa Bishop

In Attendance

Melissa Bishop, Chairman; Colleen Goundrey, Co-Chair; Amy Meuth, Co-Chair; Chelsea Clynes, Secretary; Jessica Watkins; Debbie LaGrange; Denise Patton

Approval of Minutes

Minutes from March were reviewed and a motion was made by Jessica Watkins to approval; 2nd by Colleen Goundrey.

Community Health Fair Subcommittee

Chelsea Clynes stated that the Health Fair was successful again this year. The Kona Ice and Fire Truck were a hit. We had 52 kids complete the raffle cards. Next year we will try to have more presence in the newspaper and on social media. Winners were: Parker Westerberg, Pre-K, 5 years old (Season Wave Pool Pass); Kenzie Tayler, 1st grade, 6 years old (Bike-Anares); Autumn Menard, 10th grade, 15 years old (Bike-Neighbors ER); Angelina Cox, 1st grade, 7 years old (Bike-Patients ER); Maddox Cerda, Kindergarten, 6 years old (Bike-Dr. Garbs); Wyatt Baker, Pre-K, 3 years old (Bike-West Chambers Medical Center)

Physical Activity and Fitness Planning Subcommittee

Colleen will be taking pics before the August board meeting. New signs are going to be placed at the high school due to pedestrian and vehicle accidents. Ricky Shelton has been changing out the lights around the district. Denise got a check plus due to the review done on her campus. New items will be pending designation of the bond funds.

What's Happening in BHISD

Colleen updated us on several happenings going on throughout the district. Aim for Success will have their parent meeting on Wednesday, May 17, 2017 and email and flyers did go out via the website. Project Pink will be presented to the freshman girls on Friday, May 19 2017 by West Chambers Medical Center. Chelsea gave an overview of what is discussed.

Open Discussion/Questions

Colleen discussed upcoming members that their terms are ending please let her know if we would like to continue being on SHAC. Chelsea said that she would like to continue on SHAC and that she thought her term was up this year.

Next Meeting

Fall of 2017

Meeting adjourned at 7:50 PM | Respectfully submitted by Chelsea Clynes